December Newsletter 2023



Peninsula Golf Club Mark Morrow, PGA Associate/Pro Shop Manager







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd. Port Angeles, WA 98362

Here is a review from last month:

- The 2023 PGC Apple Cup Golf Tournament was a big success with 100 players. Congrats to the teams of Mark Mitrovich & Jim Jones and Jade Tisdale & Matt Averill for their low gross finishes at -9. Congrats to the teams of Eric Kovatch & Larry McAllister, Scott Hendricks & Tim Ochs, and Greg Senf and JD Logelin for their low net finishes at -12. Watching the football game at The Clubhouse was a fun time too.
- Our Fall/Winter League is going strong with about 80 players per week. Talk to your teammates and plan your round at the course and make your league score count! If you're interested in playing and are not on a team, we may be able to add you to a team around the end of the year.

Upcoming events:

• The PGC Pro Shop sale, dubbed the 12 (& 1/2) days of Christmas Sale will begin on 12/12/23 and end on Sunday, 12/24/23, Christmas Eve. With a purchase in the pro shop, you may draw an envelope with an additional percentage off your order! Members get their regular 15% off in addition to the percentage drawn. Our members get the first picks of inventory, so the first 4 days of the sale are

- reserved for members only. (Note: the sale is valid on all pro shop items except golf clubs and already discounted sale items. We are only open for a 1/2 day on Christmas Eve.)
- We are looking to host a Holiday Golf
 Horserace on Sunday 12/17/23. The golf will
 start at 12:30pm. The horserace will be a 2person alternate shot format like the ones in
 the summer.
- After the Horserace mentioned above, we plan on having a Pro Shop Christmas party on Sunday 12/17/23. We will have some shots on the simulator, snacks, drinks, music, a small raffle, and perhaps Santa will make an appearance.
- Lastly, we plan to have another PGC 3-6-0 golf event. This is the 3 club challenge that we held last year. We will have this event on New Year's Eve, Sunday 12/31/23, and it will be a 9-holes event this time. More information on that to come.
- We hope you had a nice Thanksgiving! We are thankful for everyone who is a part of the Club. Stay warm and enjoy your Christmas and New Year!

Sincerely,

Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team

Peninsula Golf Course December 2023 Page 2

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

We hope you had a nice Thanksgiving! We are thankful for everyone who is a part of the Club. Stay warm and enjoy your Christmas and New Year!

As we wrap up another year here at PGC I would like to thank all of our members, employees, the Board of Directors and CAD for their collective contribution to the ongoing success of our club.

A big thank you to all those who have volunteered their valuable time to our club, such as Tim Lusk and Gerald Pedersen who recently replaced the carpet in the administrator office (not an easy task) and the poker room; and to Gary McLaughlin who spends numerous hours working with Washington Golf keeping us informed of the golf rules and regulations as our Handicap Chairman.

Let's be sure to give special recognition to our long time employee Barry Tate, (30+ years) who has kept our worn out equipment up and running all these years; hopefully with all the new machines we've acquired these past years, his job is a little easier and he has more time to go fishing.

How about our Ladies club who every year spends time decorating the clubhouse to make it festive for the holidays. Thank you ladies.

And, thank you to our newsletter "gal" Sandy Granger, as a non-member volunteer, who every month gathers and edits our articles and creates our enjoyable newsletter-Thank You Sandy!

All of you have made PGC a great place to play golf and enjoy time with our friends and families.

Thank you everyone - Happy Holidays!

Deborah





CLUBHOUSE

Rena Parish

We hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving.

We have a few dates in December for Christmas Parties to be aware of so we will be closing early to prepare for them.

December 6th Ladies Christmas luncheon

December 8th Pepsi company party.

December 9th All Weather company party.

December 15th, PGC Members Dinner
Christmas Party. We will be having a white
elephant gift exchange. It will be a great time. Please
sign up at the clubhouse by December 10th. You can
email Rena, call the clubhouse, or sign up in
person. Dinner will be Prime Rib and all the fixings.

Cost is 35.00 per person; Cocktail hour 5pm

Dinner at 6 pm

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!

Rena and Staff



GOLF NOTES

The PGC Board would like to remind everyone that the course is cart path only this time of year unless otherwise specified. There are numerous signs around the pro shop and on the course about this.

Also, if the golf course is not playable during a frost delay, that means the practice putting green and chipping green should also not be used while there is frost. Please use the website for frost/course condition updates or seek the information from the pro shop or maintenance team.

Thanks, Mark

Peninsula Golf Club December 2023 Page 3

ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

Laurie McDonald

Included with your December statement are the Voluntary Fee Sheets. These are voluntary fees, please complete and return them to any of the drop boxes or pro shop as I do not bill members automatically. I'm also happy to add these to your next month's billing statement Please just complete and return your form. If you would like me to email you the form, just send me a message. I'm happy to do so.

Also Included is the Christmas Bonus donation form. The golf club has a performance bonus structure for the greens crew, but nothing is budgeted for the Club House staff or Administrator. The board asks you to consider a voluntary bonus of at least \$10 for the 2023 bonus. This donation will be divided according to how many hours each employee has worked in 2023. As always, please feel free to recognize any specific employee with a contribution personally, or if easier contact Laurie and she will be happy to add it to your next month's statement.

I would like to wish everyone a Very Merry Christmas! Please come see me or call me on Tuesdays or Thursdays if I can be of any assistance. (360) 452-6856

Thanks,

Laurie McDonald, Administrator (pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com)



MEMBERSHIP REPORT

November 9. 2023							
Applications	0						
Resignations							
Dennis Ingram	Single Certif	10/31/23					
Jacob Rixon	Family Certif	10/31/23					
Steve Lauderback	Single Junior	10/31/23					
Carl Cadwell	Non-Res,SnglCert	9/30/23					
T Hofricher & K Holley	Family Assoc	11/30/23					
Status Changes	0						
Membership Totals							
Certificate	115						
Certificate non-resid	4						
Junior	7						
Military	1						
Associate	29						
Seasonal	2						
TOTAL	158						



Ladies Club NoteS

Marie Murata

The ladies are looking forward to their annual holiday luncheon on Wednesday, Dec 6 at 1 p.m.
The sign up sheet is in the ladies locker room. The plan is to collect baby things (food, formula, wipes, diapers, etc.) as a donation to the Port Angeles Food Bank.



Thanks to all of the ladies who helped decorate the clubhouse for the holidays this week.

Weather permitting, we are playing on Wednesdays at 10 a.m. We appreciate that we had a wonderful golf season and look forward to an even better 2024.

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and joy and peace in the New Year.

DECEMBER 2023



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2
3	4 Clubhouse Closed	5	6 Ladies Xmas Luncheon	7	8 Pepsi Party	9 All Weather Party
10	11 Clubhouse Closed	12	13	14	15 Member Xmas Party Cocktails 5 pm Dinner 6 pm	16
17 1.Golf Horserace 12:30 pm 2.Pro Shop Xmas Party	18 Clubhouse Closed	19	20	21	22	23
24	25 Clubhouse Closed	26	27	28	29	30
31 PGC Golf Event—9 Holes						

Clubhouse Hours Dec 1,—Dec31, 2023

Monday Closed

Tuesday 6:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 6:30 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 6:30 am to 5:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Editor, Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow 360-457-6501: mmorrow@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856: pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse Rena Parish 360-457-7348: Call Rena to book your party or special events pgcrenaparish@gmail.com

Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508